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Next Week 
Monday 6th - Friday 10th Feb - Children's Mental Health Week 
Monday 6th – Wednesday 8th Feb – Year 5 PGL 
Friday 10th Feb – Year 3 Class Assembly 
February 10th – Phonics Parent Workshop 
Friday 10th Feb – Dress to express 
 

As a school community, we will be encouraging all students and staff to use clothing and colour to express 
themselves on Friday 10th February. We also kindly ask that all children make a voluntary £2 donation, 

either by bringing their donation to school on the day or by making a donation online. 
 

 

Please ensure your Parentpay account is up to date and all outstanding balances are paid. 
No Breakfast Club or Kidz Club bookings will be accepted if there are outstanding balances on Parentpay. 

 

Breakfast Club is £3.50 and Kidz Club is £9 per session. If you are experiencing financial difficulties you 
are invited to write in confidence to the Head of School, or have a conversation in person, as we may be 

able to offer the service at a reduced rate. Thank you. 
  

Half term Monday 13th Feb – Friday 14th Feb 

 

Improving Pupil Attendance 
Good attendance at school is the single most important factor in ensuring that children and young people 

have the best opportunities in adult life.  
Parents/carers have a legal duty to make sure their child receives a suitable education. If a child is 

registered at a school, they must, by law, attend that school regularly and punctually. Children should only 
miss school if they are ill or unable to attend for some other unavoidable reason.  

 

If child is unwell, please contact school office to update. If your child is unwell for a few days, you have to 
update the school every day. Please find the link for the parental guide for Minor illnesses and school 

attendance 
 

For more information about pupil attendance and how parents/carers can help their child to have good 
attendance, please check Improving Pupil Attendance in Islington: The Role of Parents/Carers.  

 

If you have any questions or need any help from school, please contact us and then we can work together. 
 

The class with the best attendance 
at 97.5% was 

 

The class with the best punctuality and 
with 1 children late all week was 

http://www.stjhv.islington.sch.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/stjohnshv?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=stjohnshv&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=09364fc1222d4154818db3bea50f6208
https://www.islington.gov.uk/~/media/sharepoint-lists/public-records/childrenandfamiliesservices/information/adviceandguidance/20192020/20200224minorillnessesandattendance.pdf
https://www.islington.gov.uk/~/media/sharepoint-lists/public-records/childrenandfamiliesservices/information/adviceandguidance/20192020/20200224minorillnessesandattendance.pdf
https://www.islington.gov.uk/~/media/sharepoint-lists/public-records/childrenandfamiliesservices/information/leaflets/20192020/20191114attendanceinformationforparents.pdf


Reception 
Last week, we found out more information about dinosaurs: we learned that some were carnivores (only ate 
meat), some were herbivores (only ate plants) and some were omnivores (they ate meat and plants). We 
looked at the types of teeth they had and then made teeth using modelling clay.

 
 

Year 1 
In Year 1 this week, we have been exploring the artistic style of Paul 
Klee, who uses shape and colour in his paintings. We used different 
everyday items to block print onto cartridge paper to create pieces 
inspired by Klee's 'The Red Balloon'. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    



Year 2 
This week, Year 2 prepared a comparative test to investigate which conditions are best for a plant to grow. 

 
 
  

 

Year 3 
This week, Year 3 made a healthy minestrone soup. We used our English lessons to write a recipe and we used 
our knowledge from our science topic this term, to create a healthy and delicious meal. We really enjoyed 
making the soup. It was easy to make the stock but we had to really concentrate when we used sharp knifes to 
cut the vegetables; chopping the onions made some of us cry! But we had a great time and can't wait to do 
some more cooking throughout the year. 

 

       



Year 4 
In Year 4, we have been learning how to say the days of the week 
in French with Judy! 
   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 5 
In Year 5, we cooked a vegetable curry and samosas. We ate our 
meal on the floor with our shoes off to reenact a langar meal 
served at a gurdwara. 

  



Year 6 
While we usually like to show outstanding work and the activities that we do during school in the newsletter, 
this week I wanted to show outstanding examples of homework that Year 6 have been creating at home. This 
is the brilliant work that we can complete independently with time and effort. Keep up the fantastic work! 
 



 



 

 



 

 


